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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darkinjung people as the Traditional Custodians of the
lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present.

The NSW Government is improving
accessibility at Tuggerah Station

Transport for NSW is upgrading Tuggerah
Station. The upgrade will provide a train station
that is safe, inclusive and easy to use for all
passengers - especially people with disability,
older people, people with prams or luggage and
others who might be experiencing mobility
problems.

Project status update

Please note that new lifts and concourse are
currently scheduled to be open to the public
towards the end of the year, with all facilities
including the new public restrooms scheduled for
February 2025.

Remaining finishing work is to be completed by
June 2025. We will continue to keep the
community informed as the project progresses.

What are we doing in September?
Work includes:

e general construction works, including delivery
and removal of plant and materials

¢ adjustments to hoarding and fencing to
facilitate construction works

¢ formwork, reinforcement and concrete pours
e crane movements to assist with construction

e earthwork activities including waste
classification and removal of waste materials

¢ installation of utility connections for the
station

e demolition and excavation work and
associated truck movements for import and
export of materials.

We will use various items of equipment, including
cranes, excavators, jack hammers, trucks
including tipper, flat tray track and hiab, elevated
work platform, concrete trucks and concrete
pumps, powered and manual hand tools.

Drivers will continue to see construction vehicle
movements and traffic control on Pacific
Highway and Anzac Road.

When we’ll be working

Standard construction hours are 7am to 6pm
Monday to Saturday. We will notify nearby
residents and businesses in advance if we need to
work outside these times.

Changes to the commuter carpark

During September, there will be continued
temporary changes to car parking arrangements
at Tuggerah Station to allow for construction
work.

We will be temporarily removing twelve parking
spots and six accessible parking spots from the
commuter car park on Bryant Drive.

Additional accessible parking spots are available
in the adjacent council car park. Signage is in
place to direct drivers.

The area will be utilised for a lay down area for
structural steelwork preparation work between
and the ramp demolition later this year.

Changes to Kiss & Ride

There will be reduced parking at the Kiss & Ride
drop off area in September to facilitate deliveries
and construction work Bryant Drive side.
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Managing our impacts Thank you for your patience as we carry out this

) ) ) . important work.
A traffic control team will be available to assist

with any impacts to pedestrian movements as
and when required.

This work may be noisy, however we aim to avoid
impacts to the community and the environment
where possible by:

e fencing off areas for the safety of commuters

e using noise blankets and turning off machinery
and equipment when not in use.
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